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Someone contacted me recently, to ask me this question:  
 

“I've started reading the daily readings [printed in the newsletter]; is 

there supposed to be a connection between them? Why did we read Psalm 

133 three days in a row? What's the purpose of the readings? Where do 

they come from?  I try to find a way they tie together but most days I don't 

see it.” 
 

Great question! I responded to her, and I thought you all might appreciate an explanation as well. I started 
printing and emailing these monthly lists of readings about a year ago, when the lockdown began. Since 
we weren’t meeting for worship, I thought a list of daily readings might be helpful to some of you. When 
we started creating newsletters again, I started sharing them there. But where did I get them from? They 
are the Revised Common Lectionary Daily Readings. To explain that, I need to share a little history. 
 

A lectionary is a list of readings assigned for each Sunday and Festival (such as Christmas or Ascension) 
in the church year. Since the late 1970s, a number of mainline Protestant churches (including the ELCA) 
have worked together to create the Common Lectionary, which was later adapted into the Revised 

Common Lectionary. Based in large part on the post-Vatican II Roman Catholic Lectionary, the Revised 
Common Lectionary follows a three-year repeating cycle. Each year is focused on one of the gospels: the 
year of Matthew (A), the year of Mark (B), and the year of Luke (C). The gospel of John is read here and 
there throughout all three years, particularly during the Easter season. An Old Testament reading, a 
Psalm, and a (non-gospel) New Testament reading are also assigned for each Sunday and Festival. This 
Revised Common Lectionary is currently used by most mainline Protestants.  
 

Some time later, the commission created a set of daily readings that connected with each Sunday's read-
ings. Because of the importance of Sunday, they decided that each week of readings would “surround” a 
Sunday. To do that, readings on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday “lead up to” the upcoming Sunday, to 
help readers prepare for Sunday. Readings on Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday “lead out from” the pre-
vious Sunday, to help readers reflect on and digest what they heard on Sunday. Through these readings, a 
reader has the opportunity to read a vast expanse of scripture, all pointing to Sunday as the center. (You 
might notice that starting this month, I’ve formatted the daily readings in weeks from Thursday – 
Wednesday, instead of Sunday – Saturday, to make this more clear.) 
 

I don't know much about specific choices in the daily readings, but I've noticed some patterns. There are 
always two psalms chosen for each week, one for Thursday-Saturday, the other for Monday-Wednesday. 
One of those Psalms is always the Psalm read in worship on Sunday, and the other is a Psalm that is simi-
lar in tone. Also, the Old Testament and New Testament readings often "fill in the gaps" between the 
readings on Sunday -- they'll often be the chapter leading up to what we hear on Sunday, or the chapter 
afterward. They help in giving context. 
 

I hope this is helpful, illuminating, or at least interesting. I hope you find the daily readings to be mean-
ingful and helpful. And I also hope that you’ll continue asking me questions like this! I love to respond to 
these sorts of things! 
 

In Christ, 
 
 
Rev. Michael J. Scholtes 
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Please keep these people in prayer 

on the anniversary of their birth...  
 

Laraine Brands, May 2 

Blake Kornafel, May 2 

Benjamin Itterly, May 4 

Jacob Krock, Jr., May 4 

Linda Waszmer, May 6 

Jean Janosa, May 6 

Chris Begies, May 8 

Owen Jennings, May 8 

Joan Deichmann, May 11 

Paul Martocci-Smale, May 11 

Manus Smith, May 11 

Terry Stiso, May 12 

Hannah Flyte, May 12 

Cahley Van Why, May 13 

Mary Hendershot, May 16 

CJ Kizer, May 19 

Bobbie Fraunfelter, May 22 

Dorothy Lobb, May 24 

Richard A. Kessler, May 25 

Travis Parsons, May 25 

Christa Martocci-Smale, May 26 

Saundra Smith, May 26 

Benjamin Manicke, May 27 

Meredith Smith, May 29 

Linda Antonioli, May 30 

Brent Heitzman, May 31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In-person (9:45 on Sundays) 

All in-person worship services will include many alterations 

to mitigate the spread of COVID-19, including (but not lim-

ited to) altered seating arrangements, the wearing of masks, 

no singing, and so forth. If you are not feeling well, please do 

not attend. 
 

Online 
At some point each Sunday afternoon, the service from that 
morning will be available online at our webpage:  
popbangor.org/video-worship.  
 

Facebook 

Like us at Facebook (facebook.com/popbangor), and you can 
view the same online worship services there. 
 

Telephone 

Call the toll free number 1-877-POP-2-POP (877-767-2767) 
anytime to hear the audio of our most recent online worship 
service.  

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
 

• Recommendations from the Scholarship Committee were 
discussed.   Council took action, revised and approved 
changes to their duties.  Change language (b ii. And b iii) 
of the duties of the Turtzo Scholarship Committee: Create 
an application form, receive applications, review them and 
select qualified applicants.  Award the total amount each 
year in equal amounts to no more than three qualified ap-
plicants who have the highest scores of the criteria used 
from the eligibility guidelines. If there is only one qualified 
applicant, 100% of the annual disbursement available is 
awarded to the qualified applicant.  If there are only two 
qualified applicants, 50% is awarded to each of the annual 
disbursement available.  Also to declare a moratorium on 
further changes to the scholarship portion of the ANTHO-
NY D. AND JEANNE M. TURTZO PERPETUAL FUND 
document for a period of five years.     

 
• Review of the Endowment Fund Proposal with Jim Jen-

nings as a revisit from 2020.  

ARE YOU GETTING  

PASTORMAIL? 
 

Pastor Scholtes sends out emails to the con-
gregation almost every day. These Pastor-

Mails contain information about upcoming 
events, about recent decisions made in the 
church, and generally help to keep us all con-
nected. If you are not receiving them, please 
send him a note at pastorMJS@gmail.com to 
be added to the list. 



3 

Thursday, April 29 Psalm 22:25-31; Amos 8:1-7; Acts 8:1b-8 

Friday, April 30 Psalm 22:25-31; Amos 8:11-13; Acts 8:9-25 

Saturday, May 1 Psalm 22:25-31; Amos 9:7-15; Mark 4:30-32 

5th Sunday of Easter (5/2) Acts 8:26-40; Psalm 22:25-31; 1 John 4:7-21; John 15:1-8 

Monday, May 3 Psalm 80; Isaiah 5:1-7; Galatians 5:16-26 

Tuesday, May 4 Psalm 80; Isaiah 32:9-20; James 3:17-18 

Wednesday, May 5 Psalm 80; Isaiah 65:17-25; John 14:18-31 

    

Thursday, May 6 Psalm 98; Isaiah 49:5-6; Acts 10:1-34 

Friday, May 7 Psalm 98; Isaiah 42:5-9; Acts 10:34-43 

Saturday, May 8 Psalm 98; Deuteronomy 32:44-47; Mark 10:42-45 

6th Sunday of Easter (5/9) Acts 10:44-48; Psalm 98; 1 John 5:1-6; John 15:9-17 

Monday, May 10 Psalm 93; Deuteronomy 7:1-11; 1 Timothy 6:11-12 

Tuesday, May 11 Psalm 93; Deuteronomy 11:1-17; 1 Timothy 6:13-16 

Wednesday, May 12 Psalm 93; Deuteronomy 11:18-21; Mark 16:19-20 

    

Ascension of Our Lord 

(5/13) 
Acts 1:1-11; Psalm 47; Ephesians 1:15-23; Luke 24:44-53 

Friday, May 14 Psalm 47; Exodus 24:15-18; Revelation 1:9-18 

Saturday, May 15 Psalm 47; Deuteronomy 34:1-7; John 16:4-11 

7th Sunday of Easter (5/16) Acts 1:15-17, 21-26; Psalm 1; 1 John 5:9-13; John 17:6-19 

Monday, May 17 Psalm 115; Exodus 28:29-38; Philippians 1:3-11 

Tuesday, May 18 Psalm 115; Numbers 8:5-22; Titus 1:1-9 

Wednesday, May 19 Psalm 115; Ezra 9:5-15; John 16:16-24 

    

Thursday, May 20 Psalm 33:12-22; Genesis 2:4b-7; 1 Corinthians 15:42b-49 

Friday, May 21 Psalm 33:12-22; Job 37:1-13; 1 Corinthians 15:50-57 

Saturday, May 22 Psalm 33:12-22; Exodus 15:6-11; John 7:37-39 

Pentecost (5/23) Acts 2:1-21; Psalm 104:24-34, 35b; 
Romans 8:22-27; John 15:26-27; 16:4b-15 

Monday, May 24 Psalm 104:24-34, 35b; Joel 2:18-29; 1 Corinthians 12:4-11 

Tuesday, May 25 Psalm 104:24-34, 35b; Genesis 11:1-9; 1 Corinthians 12:12-27 

Wednesday, May 26 Psalm 104:24-34, 35b; Ezekiel 37:1-14; John 20:19-23 

    

Thursday, May 27 Psalm 29; Isaiah 1:1-4, 16-20; Romans 8:1-8 

Friday, May 28 Psalm 29; Isaiah 2:1-5; Romans 8:9-11 

Saturday, May 29 Psalm 29; Isaiah 5:15-24; John 15:18-20, 26-27 

The Holy Trinity (5/30) Isaiah 6:1-8; Psalm 29; Romans 8:12-17; John 3:1-17 

Monday, May 31 Psalm 20; Numbers 9:15-23; Revelation 4:1-8 

Tuesday, June 1 Psalm 20; Exodus 25:1-22; 1 Corinthians 2:1-10 

Wednesday, June 2 Psalm 20; Numbers 6:22-27; Mark 4:21-25 
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Samuel and Linda Zeiser Fund for Leaders Endowment  

To honor the retirement of Bishop Zeiser, Prince of Peace would like to make a contri-
bution to the Samuel and Linda Zeiser Fund for Leaders Endowment. The purpose of 
this fund is to provide scholarship assistance to persons studying for ordained ministry. 
To make a contribution to this gift you may drop your marked donation in the offering 
bucket, mail your donation to the church or contribute on line (select the option “Zeiser 
Foundation”). Bishop Zeiser was pastor of Prince of Peace for fourteen years, and so we 
would like to raise $1400, which is $100 for each year of his service with us. Donations 
will be accepted until April 30th. 

Photo of:  Linda and Bishop Samuel Zeiser with their grandchildren  
                 James,  Lillian, and Sadie. 

Honor Your Mother and Special Ladies for Mother’s Day—May 9th 
 

Since we are not back to having weekly Announcement Folders just yet, we’ve come up 
with 3 special ways to observe Mother’s Day—in memory of and in honor of  Mothers 
and special ladies!   The names received will be listed in a display on the bulletin board 
by the church offices, a special document will be emailed on Pastor’s email group and be 
published in the June Newsletter.   The suggested donation is $1.00 per name, which will 
benefit the Sunday School.   Donations may be placed in the offering buckets or mailed 
with your offering— just put a note designating that it is for Mother’s Day.   (Please 

don’t mail cash.)  To make sure that the postal service doesn’t delay my getting the 
names on time:  email  the names to  poplcbangor@gmail.com or call me at the church 
office:  610-588-2355 (leave a message and your telephone number if it’s after hours) or 
drop the form in my after hours basket on my office door.  - Annette Buss 

 

Deadline for names to be included is:   Sunday, May 2nd 
 

Please print 

IN HONOR OF: ______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
IN MEMORY OF:  ____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
BY: ________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Use extra paper if more space is needed. 

Earlier in the winter our BSA scout troops offered to help with snow re-
moval. While we might still get some snow,  they're all looking toward 
spring right now! The scout troops are now offering help with spring yard 
work to people in the community, whether members of Prince of Peace or 
not. They will be available on Saturdays over the next few months. If you, 
or a neighbor, would like help with this, please contact Dave Karner at 
davidkarner1@gmail.com or 484-280-8657. Please know, this is a service 
opportunity for the scouts, not a fundraiser. They're not looking for pay-
ment! What a generous way to share God's love with the community!  
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I am attempting  to compile a list of items that have been donated to Prince of 
Peace either in Memory of, or in Honor of loved ones. If you have infor-
mation or photos that would be helpful in this search please let me know. I 
can be reached by email at tcbpai@gmail.com or cell at 610-554-2381. 
(Thank you to those that have already reached out to me!)  —Connie Itterly 

They are trying to have a complete photo library of each confirmation class. 
The missing years are: 1972, 1982, 1986, 1988-1998, 2009, 2016, 2018, 
2019. We can make a copy if you have an original.  The committee really 
wants to have a complete collection. Please contact any of the committee 
members:  Denny Horn, Jackie Horn, Connie Itterly, John Martocci, and Brenda Stauffer.  

Date: Greeter Lay Reader Assisting  

Minister 

Usher Power  Point 

Sunday, May 2 Brenda Hughes, 

Traci Rumsey 

Sherry Hock Laraine 

Brands 

Sue Reinhart, Kale Baker,  

Brooks Baker, Sara Godshalk 

Jim Jennings 

Sunday, May 30 Georgia and 

John Suranofsky 

Janet Martocci Marlene Stana Brooks Baker, Kale Baker,  

Brenda Hughes, Connie Itterly 

Antonioli Family 

Sunday, May 9 Sue Reinhart, 

Connie Itterly 

April Miller Tina Johns 

 

Brenda Hughes, Traci Rumsey, 

Bob Gist, Kale Baker 

Cathy Mullen 

Sunday, May 23 Brooks Baker,  

Brenda Hughes 

Kim Jennings April Miller Traci Rumsey, Bob Gist,  

Connie Itterly, Sue Reinhart 

Tina Johns 

Sunday, May 16 Traci Rumsey, 

Kale Baker 

Brooks Baker Connie Itterly Marlene and Butch Stana, 

 Georgia and John Suranofsky 

Kim Jennings 

Sunday, June 6 Brooks Baker, 

Brenda Hughes 

Connie Itterly Kale Baker Marlene and Butch Stana,   

Sara Godshalk, Vivian Fahr,  

Jim Jennings 

Thank you for your willingness to serve!!!  If you are unable to fulfill an assignment, please find  

someone to take your place and let Pastor Scholtes know of the change as soon as possible.   

For last minute changes be sure to leave the message on  

Pastor Scholtes’ voice mail (610-588-2355) or email him at PastorMJS@gmail.com.   

Dear P.O.P., 
 
I would like to thank everyone who sent cards and called me as I’m 
recuperating from spine surgery.   
 
I appreciate all your thoughtfulness very much.   -Petrina Billger 

                                        A CALL FOR WORSHIP USHERS—Rev. Michael J. Scholtes 
 

We began to worship in-person again in November, and a small group of devoted people offered to be ushers in 
our new "COVID-style" worship. I did not try to recruit anyone specifically, because I did not want anyone to 
feel pressured into attending in-person worship if they didn't feel comfortable doing so. 
 

But the truth is, we need a few more ushers. Our current list of ushers has shrunk slightly, and those on the list 
are now scheduled almost every week. Now that more and more of us are vaccinated, perhaps some of you now 
feel comfortable attending. 
 
So I ask you to consider: would you be willing to be an usher? The role currently includes arriving early to 
worship, guiding people to their seat, encouraging people to follow the safety guidelines, and dismissing them 
for communion and to leave at the end. Training will be provided. 
 
This is an important ministry, especially now, and I thank you for giving it some prayerful consideration.  
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Let’s use the month of May to reflect on  
what Stewardship is…. 

What words can we say to make someone smile? 
What words do we use to bring joy  

to ourselves and others? 
What words make us think of Prince of Peace?  

 
God gave to us first, so we give to others by what we 
say, do and think through our stewardship. When you 
receive a kind word, experience a thoughtful deed or 
are the one giving the kind word or deed, does it make 
you think about who you are not only at Prince of 
Peace, but with your family, friends and strangers? 

             Do you believe?  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

“But me, who am I, and who are these my people that we should presume to be giving  

something to you? Everything comes from you; all we’re doing is giving back what 

we’ve been given from your generous hand.” -1 Chronicles 29: 14 

Lenten Project Update:  
  

Thanks to your generous donations of items and money, 45 
personal care kits were assembled and shipped to Lutheran 
World Relief.  The cost to ship 6 boxes totaled $118.00, this 
was covered by a Thrivent grant.  Social Ministry thanks you 
for taking this Lenten journey with us, and helping our neigh-
bors around the world. Did you know that through your dona-
tions to mission support, the ELCA gave one million dollars to 
Lutheran World Relief last year.  Our summer project will be 
Safe Harbor in Easton, look for details in our June newslet-
ter.  Questions:  See Mary O'Meally and Sherry Hock  

Are you willing to help? 
 

April Showers bring May Flowers… and also 
grass to mow!  It’s lawn care season!  Can you 
help to keep our grounds looking wonderful?  
See John Martocci for details, questions and to 
sign-up to help!   
 
Thank you to all who help with these important 
tasks! 

            INFORMATION ABOUT P.U.M.P 
 

I know this is not news to many of you, but I just received the fol-
lowing blurb from PUMP, our local food pantry located in Port-
land. In case you've wondered just what this "PUMP" is we keep 
talking about, here's some information! 
 

Families need help with food or know of someone who does?  
PUMP (Portland Upper Mt. Bethel Food Pantry) serves limited 

income families from the communities of Bangor, East Bangor, Portland, Wind Gap, Pen Argyl, and Martins 
Creek with food supplies.  The food pantry is open Mondays from 9 to noon at 111 State Street, Portland (In the 
Fire Hall building).   Clients meeting federal income guidelines can come for food every two weeks.  Follow the 
pantry on Facebook under Portland Upper Mount Bethel Food Pantry. 
 

You can help: 
Non-perishable food donations are also graciously accepted by the pantry. The pantry gives food to about 125 
weekly. PUMP is also in need of ongoing financial support and currently needing to buy a forklift and 
truck. Donations can be sent to PUMP, PO Box 69, Portland, PA  18351, or taken to the pantry on Monday 
mornings. .  —Pastor Scholtes 
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Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

2445 Lake Minsi Drive (Johnsonville)                               
Bangor, Pennsylvania  18013 
Office Phone:  610-588-2355                                                                                       

 

Web-site:  www.popbangor.org 

Webmaster:  Isaak Griggs—isaakgriggs@gmail.com 
-------------------------------------------------- 

Worship and Holy Communion Schedule: 

Sundays at 9:45 a.m.  — See Page 2 for details! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

• Pastor:  Rev. Michael J. Scholtes  610-588-2314,  

       PastorMJS@gmail.com                                    

• Organist/Music Leader:  Martin Yazdzik 

• Treasurer: Joyce Weishaupt                                           

• Financial Secretary:  Mary O’Meally                           

• Sexton:  Brittnee Brown  

• Parish Nurse: Justine Cesari, 610-730-7895,  

      cesarijustine1080@gmail.com 

• Church Secretary:  Annette Buss 

Church Secretary’s Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday, Friday 9am–Noon   Thursday:  1 to 4 pm 
Church Secretary’s email:  poplcbangor@gmail.com 
  

Church Council Members: 

Georgia Suranofsky - President     Dennis Horn  
Connie Itterly - Vice President           Luke Hoff                          
Marlene Stana  - Secretary                 Scott Schipps  
Dave Karner    Kathy Williams  
Traci Rumsey                                      Chip Harrison  
Benjamin Manicke-Youth Rep.   Bruce Antonioli 
Pastor Michael Scholtes  
 

Would you like to place an article in 
the monthly newsletter?  Highlight 
your ministry?  Post a Thank you?                                

Make an announcement? 
 

 

EARLY SUBMISSIONS ARE  

APPRECIATED!   
 

Deadline date for the  

June 2021 Newsletter is: 

May 11th. 
 

You may email your submissions to  

poplcbangor@gmail.com 

Or give a handwritten items to  

Annette Buss  
 

**Items received  

after the deadline  

will go into the next 

month’s newsletter.** 
 

Publication’s title & number:                                            

PRINTS OF PEACE 

Statement of frequency                                          
Published Monthly:  12 issues 

January, February, March, April, May,                
June, July, August, September,                
October, November, December 
 Authorized Organization’s           

Name and Address:                                 
PRINCE OF PEACE  

LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2445 LAKE MINSI DRIVE                                        
BANGOR,  PA  18013-5418 

       OUR  PURPOSE  STATEMENT 

We, the people of Prince of Peace Evangelical 
Lutheran Church, will actively seek and serve 

Christ in all people. 
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